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AGENDA ITEM D3 

 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
   

 

Purpose of Report 

To update Councillors on the Chief Executive activities. 

Recommendations 

Officers recommend that the Council: 

1. Receives the information. 

2. Receives the financial statements for the period ended 30 November 
2013.  

1.1 Staffing 

I am pleased to announce that Leanne Kernot has accepted the role of Land 

Transport Engineers representative and will commence employment with 
SWDC mid-February after working out her notice at NZTA.  

Unfortunately JP Irwin has tendered his resignation and will be leaving us in 
a few weeks. We have advertised for JP’s replacement. 

1.2 Occupational Health and Safety 

There were no incidents reported since the last Council meeting.  

1.3 Local Government Commission/Governance Review 

The Local Government Commission (the Commission) continues its 
background work and has completed the planned series of public meetings. 

There has been no promulgations from the Commission and the 

announcement of the options, and preferred option, is still due March. 

1.4 Meetings 

With the interruption due to the Christmas /New Year break there has 
generally been a hiatus in meetings 

1.4.1. LGA 2012 amendment webinar 

The Local Government Act 2002 Amendment Bill (no.3) is the latest in a 

series of amendments in the Governments “better local government” 

initiative. 



The Local Government Act 2002 Amendment Bill (no.3) has had its first 

reading and is now with the Local Government and Environment Select 

Committee.   

The proposed amendments broadly seek to: 

1. change what development contributions can be used for; 

2. allow for objections to development contributions charges; 

3. encourage more collaboration and shared services between local 

authorities; 

4. make consultation requirements more flexible; 

5. provide for a new significance and engagement policy; 

6. enable more efficient and focused consultation on long-term plans 

and annual plans; 

7. remove unnecessary duplication between annual plans and long-term 

plans; 

8. introduce new requirements for infrastructure strategies and asset 

management planning; 

9. enable elected members to use technology to participate in council 

meetings, rather than attending in person; 

10. require councils to disclose information about their rating bases in 

long-term plans, annual plans and annual reports; and 

11. require disclosure of risk management arrangements for physical 

assets in annual reports. 

The Bill also includes provisions that enable the Local Government 
Commission to: 

 establish local boards (similar to those in Auckland) as part of new 

unitary authorities, and in existing unitary authorities; and 

 create council-controlled organisations and joint committees as part 
of a reorganisation scheme. 

 

The Government has also made decisions about the details of local 

government financial prudence regulations. The ability to make these 
regulations was provided for in the legislation that was passed in 2012. 
They are expected to be published in the first half of 2014. 

1.4.2. CE Forum/Mayoral Forum 

One CE Forum meeting was attained since the last council meeting. 

The CE Forum commissioned a report (following a bid process) on the 
integration of IT services across the Wellington region. The three Wairarapa 
Councils opted to take a watching brief. This initiative was driven by WCC. 

Also on the agenda was a paper presented by the WCC Chief Executive 
Kevin Lavery. This paper signalled the start of a push toward a more 

targeted approach to regional economic strength.  Areas identified included: 



 Infrastructure 

o Runway extension 

o Wairarapa Water Use Project 

o Better transport networks. 

 Economic growth 

o Tech precinct 

o Research and Development 

o Grow film sector 

o Centre of excellence in disaster resilience 

 Facilities 

o International Film museum 

o Regional Convention venue 

o Regional concert venue 

 Demonstrating our credentials 

o Open for business 

o Shared services 

 

This certainly signals a more targeted approach to regional issues, WCC 
have already commenced their push with the amalgamation of various 

agencies. 

The Wellington Triennial agreement was also discussed and this is nearing 

finalisation for presentation to the Mayoral Forum. 

1.5 Elections 

The by-election for the vacancy on the Greytown Community Board closes 

12 midday on Tuesday 11 February 2014. 

There are two candidates for this election, which will be held by postal 

ballot. 

1.6 Wastewater Update 

Good progress continues on the completion of the application for resource 

consent, with the lodgement date of end of January still being the target 
date. 

1.7 NRB Survey 

The triennial NRB Survey was undertaken during November and December. 
The summary results have been circulated; however any real analysis will 

not be able to be undertaken until the full report is received early February. 
It is pleasing to see improvements in most areas. 

1.8 Financial Statements 

Financial Statements for the five months ended 30 November are attached. 

The financial statements for the six months ended 31 December will be 
tabled. 



2. Discussion 

2.1 Rate Arrears 

Efforts continue on rate arrears. The table below outlines the situation as at 
21 January 2014, and excludes multi ownership Maori land. 

Date Amount 

$’000 

Number Days since 

installment 

due 

SWDC 

component 

$’000 

(81%) 

30 June 2011 $851 631 31 $689 

1 August 2011 $780 463 64 $632 

28 November 2011 $969 760 7 $785 

1 March 2012 $925 690 7 $740 

16 March 2012 $830 602 23 $672 

23 March 2012 $790 555 30 $640 

1 June 2012 $855 722 10 $692 

19 June 2012 $730 632 31 $591 

10 September 2012 $947  21 $767 

15 February 2013 $820 565 57 $664 

17 June 2013 $913 740 27 $739 

27 November 2013 $1,082 910 7 $877 

21 January 2014 $1,140 760 61 $923 

 

We have made 24 demands on banking institutions, the outstanding rates 
value amounts to $227,000. 

Since making those demands we have received $83,000 from 5 ratepayers 
paying the amount outstanding as at 30 June 2013. 

 

We have also added “arrears” penalties to those amounts that remained 
outstanding as at 30 June 2013. This added an additional $68K to the 

outstanding amount. 

 

We will be able to make the final demand on the banks this week. 

2.2 LGOIMA Requests 

The following requests were received and responded to since the last 

Council meeting. 

 Katy Chapman, Dompost regarding Overdue Rates 

 Kena Duignan, Green Party re: Economic development contributions 

 Katie Chapman, DomPost: Speeding and Parking fines 

 Chris McAvoy EA to Su'a William Sua: Positive Aging Strategy 

 



3. Appendices 

Appendix 1 – Financial Statements for the Period Ended 30 November 2013 

 

 

Contact Officer: Paul Crimp, Chief Executive 
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